	SCHOOL/

DEPARTMENT
	YOU SAID

	                     WE DID

	Business School


	We need to improve communication throughout the School, especially of good news stories.            

We needed to further improve the atmosphere of cooperation.
	We launched the staff newsletter.                                                                     

We encouraged and further developed use of team teaching within the Subject Groups.


	IDEA/ERC


	We need to prioritise Learning and Development planning and budget setting.
You felt that we needed clarity on our key priorities.


	New process in place and used for priority setting as part of the 2014/15 planning process. The process is now transparent and all staff are completing L&D plans as part of the PDR process.
All staff engaged in the planning process through 1:1s, team meetings and department meetings.

ER&C's senior management team will review the overall activity plan quarterly to monitor output/impact and to alter/address any emerging priorities and cascade these to staff.



	Property & Facilities


	Provision and time allocated for frontline staff to check emails, read news bulletins and complete surveys.
Consistency in communication on changes and future progression of the department.

	Catering and cleaning staff (and any other staff without access to a computer on a daily basis) will be allocated a 15-minute slot per week to check emails to keep up-to-date on University initiatives and access HR Connect. Your line manager will be able to arrange this for you.  

Every two months a P&F newsletter will be circulated to staff on Property & Facilities news.



	School of Arts 
& Creative Industries


	There were not enough opportunities for development.

You said PDR was not effective.


	We have increased the number of development events in the School, especially in relation to research, and all School roles are widely advertised to staff.
We undertook a full review of the PDR process. Following the review, we have worked with HR to ensure all line managers are undertaking development to support the PDR process.


	School of Computing

	You said you did not always receive the training and development you need.
You said you were not as clear about the School priorities as in previous surveys. 

You said you were not as satisfied with your physical working conditions as in the previous survey. 
	We increased the staff development and travel budgets by 50%; allocated research time to reflect research output commitments; and increased the number of PhD student stipends.
We used the School away day to discuss planning and prioritisation and we circulated the School plan, making it accessible on the S: drive.

We reorganised space to deal with increased staffing levels. We also refurbished a number of offices and we have a plan for ongoing improvements. We worked to ensure the School of Computing is prioritised in the new Estate Strategy.



	University Leadership Team

University Leadership Team

University Leadership Team


	Senior management don't communicate effectively
Senior management don't understand the issues faced at my level
The senior management team don’t make sufficient effort to get people’s input
The actions of the senior management team aren’t consistent with the university’s values
	Introduced a Principal's monthly newsletter and regular newsletters from the rest of the ULT, as well as specifically themed intranet news stories. We’ve held regular Campus Conversations to facilitate engagement and communication with the senior management team along with specific cascade briefings or discussion events, offering live streaming and supporting films/materials where appropriate. We were delighted to hear through our internal communications audit that you feel there’s been an improvement, with the majority of staff responding feeling they receive the right amount of communication from ULT, and that ULT communication has improved, however we recognise there’s more we can still do, so please keep feeding back to us.

The ULT each now take part in biannual ‘out & about’ visits where they work in different areas of the University to get a better understanding of the work of staff. For example last year Andrea spent time in the mail room and Alastair worked in the student hub, with good feedback from staff involved ““Very useful for our staff who would not usually have access to senior University staff to have informal discussions about their work.” Andrea also holds monthly surgeries at alternate campuses where any member of staff can book a slot to have a direct chat and raise any issues. The Improving Operational Policies and Procedures project has also given us great insights into some of the internal barriers faced by staff and whilst we have addressed a few of these this year, we have committed to addressing many more within the 2015/16 Corporate Plan.

We used Campus Conversations and our discussion forum as key mechanisms to engage staff in our approach to develop Strategy 2020. Staff are also regularly encouraged to provide their opinions using ‘text wall’ and voting buttons as part of ongoing engagement. As well as using the online discussion forum, senior management have also adopted different approaches to get people’s input on specific issues, such as the University Structures Project Advisory Group and the Cultural Survey. We are always keen to get people’s input which is why there is a standing call for input and feedback in the Principal’s newsletters through principal@napier.ac.uk and from our communications audit we now know that the majority of staff who responded feel they have sufficient channels of access to the Principal.
We have taken this feedback very seriously. Members have taken part in 360degree appraisal of their performance against the University’s values and behaviours, leading to a ULT team and individual development plans, with some personal actions being shared as part of recent communications from Andrea and Iain. Each ULT member also has a values objective within their PDR. Significant focus is also being placed on ULT and SLG development in relation to culture and values, as well as looking at how we can use our new structures as a basis for greater transparency and inclusiveness in our decision-making processes. The ULT will continue to share their development journey with you and would welcome ongoing feedback regarding progress being made.

	School of Life, Sport & Social Sciences

School of Life, Sport & Social Sciences


	You said you wanted transparency and consistency around staff development allocation to ensure equity and fairness.
You wanted to ensure effective, consistent use of the PDR process across teams to ensure equity and fairness.
	We now use SharePoint for posting opportunities and various communications to the administration teams and continue to advertise any opportunities available to staff.
We committed to all PDRs being completed by 31st July 2015 and identified the supervisory/line management field as an area for development. This is ongoing and requests for development have been met. Advice/support for development has been accessible to all staff.


	Human Resources & Development

	We needed to continue work to embed University values and behaviours. All line managers in HR&D to make a commitment to embed the values and behaviours in their teams.

You wanted to review how communications were carried out within HR&D.

	We have committed to have an objective around values and behaviours within our PDRs.

The team away day was focussed around what the values and behaviours mean to us as a team.

We set up a focus group to review communication across the department with representatives from each area, who defined a new meeting structure and communication plan.


	School of Nursing Midwifery & Social Care
	We needed to do more to engender staff engagement in the School.
We need to enhance the provision of events that encourage interaction between individuals within the School.
	We ran a world café discussing what actions we should take, and we formed a staff engagement working group to take forward the actions. This group continues to meet regularly with actions documented and followed up.
We run regular events within the School, including quiz nights, coffee mornings and a Christmas Fair, to encourage staff from the School to get together informally and socially.




